## Minutes of Meeting of Lewisham Cyclists Held at Dog and Bell Public House, Deptford, London Wednesday 15th May 2013

- 1. <u>Present;</u> John Phillips, treasurer. Jane Davis, secretary. Roger Stocker, chair. Tim Collingridge, Roy Volume, Mark Gillett.
- 2. **Apologies:** lan Welsby
- 3. Minutes of Last Meeting: Read and agreed

## 4. Matters arising:

- 4.1 Proposals to council: Some discussion over what new items we need to include here due to the Mayor's Vision for Cycling. We will review and send off again with a request that we meet with council soon to discuss. **ACTION: JANE DAVIS BY NEXT MEETING**
- 4.2 <u>Membership list</u>: Flyer needs to go in London Cyclist giving information about AGM. Roger volunteered to arrange this <u>ACTION: ROGER STOCKER</u>
- 4.3 <u>AGM:</u> Roger has invited Andrew Gilligan and Lucy Saunders from Public health in Lewisham to speak at the meeting. He said that they have accepted.
- 4.4 Connect 2 update: Bruce Lynn has arranged a meeting with Sustrans and is in the process of arranging a meeting with Millwall.
- <u>5. Brockley Fayre</u>: We will be running a stall here on Saturday 22nd June. John has arranged it and will be booking Radek to do the Dr Bike again. John Phillips, Jane Davis, Mark Gillett and Tim Collingridge volunteered to staff the stall. Jane will bring trailer with equipment.

**6. Bike Week:** List of planned events:

Tuesday 18th June: Bike Breakfast on Eddystone Rd Railway Bridge 7.30 to 8.30 am.

**ACTION: JANE DAVIS** 

Wednesday 19th June: AGM with speakers **ACTION: ROGER STOCKER** 

Thursday 20th June: Lewisham Peaks Ride ACTION: JANE DAVIS

Saturday 22nd June: Brockley Fayre

See item 5 above

We still need rides arranged for the two weekends either side. Jane will present request at the rides meeting on Wednesday 29th June.

## 7. A.O.B

<u>7.1 Lewisham Gateway</u>: email to Len Duvall TfL, Lewisham Council, Lily Matson Ashok Sinha re concerns over this development not having suitable provision for safe cycling. <u>ACTION: JANE DAVIS</u>

- <u>7.2 Deal's Gateway</u>. Lights at Deal's Gateway seem to have lost the delay. Jane to ask TfL if this is indeed the case. <u>ACTION: JANE DAVIS</u>
- <u>7.3 Greenwich and Woolwich foot tunnels</u> John Phillips would LEwisham Cyclists like support and become members of a new Friends of the Tunnels Group. The meeting agreed this would be a useful initiative. Neither tunnel is in a satisfactory state if repair despite the spending of large sums of public money. The group could be one way of monitoring further developments.

The committee agreed to lend our support and to become a member of any group that bis formed, but thought that Greenwich groups should take the lead.

Meeting closed at 8.30pm.